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December 30,2008 

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President 
and Members of the Senate 

Twenty-Fourth State Legislature 
State Capitol, Room 409 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Dear Madam President and Members of the Senate: 

Pursuant to Section 1, subsection U) of Act 156, Session Laws of Hawaii 2008, the 
Department of Human Resources Development reports that there was no employment 
of retirants in civil service positions under this authority in the Executive Branch for the 
2008 calendar year. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ L1~DALI~G~ 


